





Date: September 20th, 2020

Circular 11 / AY 2020-2021 Subject: Textbooks Distribution for Full distance Learning students

Dear Parents,

It is at the heart of our school to continue providing the essential care through this pandemic to all our students at school and those who are studying through full distance learning.

We want to ensure that all our students are fully engaged in their studies and are staying as healthy and happy as possible throughout these uncertain times. Our teachers will stay in regular contact with parents through Class Dojo and through the Google Classroom email communication.

We have scheduled the following dates for distribution of textbooks and copybooks to accommodate our Grade 1-10 students that are studying through **FULL DISTANCE LEARNING**:

- On Monday, September 21^{st,} 2020, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. the school will distribute textbooks and copy books for those Grade 1-10 students that are studying through <u>FULL DISTANCE</u> LEARNING. Gate C will close at 11:30 a.m.
- The distribution will continue on Monday from 14:00 to 16:00 to accommodate our working parents.
- On Tuesday, the timings will only be from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and Gate C will close at 11:30 a.m.
- Students in the A and B groups will receive their books from the class teachers when they attend classes every alternative week.
- The Distribution of textbooks for the full distance learners' parents will take place at the <u>back</u> of the gymnasium on Monday and Tuesday, only at the mentioned times.
- Parents must park their cars at the back of the school at the gymnasium to enter through Gate C. Our staff will guide parents accordingly.
- \cdot Due to COVID-19 regulations, parents will not be allowed to enter from the main reception or enter the school at any other gates.
- · All books are sanitized and packed for your convenience and safety.
- · Parents must wear masks and must keep to social distancing.
- Parents are requested to bring their <u>own pens to sign when they received their children's</u> textbooks.

At Ajyal Al Falah, we want only the very best for the students, and I trust that our students that are studying through full distance learning, will benefit from having their textbooks and copybooks collected. Please stay safe and healthy.

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown Principal Director

> Al Falah City, Abu Dhabi, UAE P.O Box: 38222







التاريخ: 20 سبتمبر 2020

تعميم رقم 11

الموضوع: توزيع الكتب المدرسية على طلاب التعلم عن بعد بشكل كامل

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

تأكد مدرستنا مواصلة تقديم الرعاية الأساسية في ظل هذه الجائحة لجميع طلابنا في المدرسة وأولئك الذين يدرسون من خلال التعلم عن بعد بشكل دائم.

نريد أن نتأكد من أن جميع طلابنا يشاركون بشكل كامل في دراستهم وأن يظلوا بصحة جيدة وسعداء قدر الإمكان خلال هذه الأوقات المضطربة. سيبقى مدرسونا على اتصال منتظم مع أولياء الأمور من خلال Class Dojo ومن خلال التواصل عبر البريد الإلكتروني لـGoogle Classroom.

لقد حددنا المواعيد التالية لتوزيع الكتب المدرسية وكتب الدفاتر لاستيعاب طلاب الصفوف 1-10 الذين يدرسون من خلال التعلم عن بعد:

- في يوم الاثنين ، 21 سبتمبر 2020 ، من الساعة 9:00 صباحًا حتى الساعة 11:30 صباحًا، ستوزع المدرسة الكتب المدرسية و الدفاتر لطلاب الصف الأول إلى الصف العاشر الذين يدرسون من خلال التعلم عن بعد بشكل دائم. ستغلق البوابة C عند الساعة 11:30 صباحًا.
 - سيستمر التوزيع يوم الاثنين من الساعة 14:00 حتى 16:00 وذلك لاستقبال الأولياء الامور العاملين.
 - يوم الثلاثاء ، ستكون المواعيد من 9:00 صباحًا حتى 11:30 صباحًا فقط ، وستغلق البوابة C في الساعة 11:30 صباحًا.
 - سيتلقى الطلاب في المجموعتين A و B كتيهم من معلمي الفصل عندما يحضرون الفصول الدراسية كل أسبوع بالتناوب.
- سيتم توزيع الكتب المدرسية لأولياء أمور المتعلمين عن بعد في الجزء الخلفي من صالة الألعاب الرياضية يومي الاثنين والثلاثاء، فقط في الأوقات المذكورة.
- يجب على الآباء إيقاف سياراتهم في الجزء الخلفي من المدرسة عند صالة الألعاب الرباضية للدخول من البوابة C. سيقوم موظفونا بإرشادكم وفقًا لذلك.
 - نظرًا للوائح كوفيد 19، لن يُسمح للآباء بالدخول من مكتب الاستقبال الرئيسي أو دخول المدرسة من أي بوابات أخرى.
 - جميع الكتب معقمة ومعبأة لراحتكم وسلامتكم.
 - يجب على الآباء ارتداء الأقنعة والالتزام بالتباعد الاجتماعي..
 - يُطلب من الآباء إحضار أقلامهم الخاصة للتوقيع عند استلام الكتب المدرسية.

في أجيال الفلاح ، نريد الأفضل فقط للطلاب ، وأنا على ثقة من أن طلابنا الذين يدرسون من خلال التعلم عن بعد بشكل كامل ، سيستفيدون من جمع كتبهم المدرسية ودفاترهم .

من فضلك حافظ على سلامتك وصحتك.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

أنطوانيت براون

مديرة المدرسة

Al Falah City, Abu Dhabi, UAE

P.O Box: 38222